Wilby Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Wilby Parish Council at Coronation Hall on Wednesday, 6th January 2016 at 7.30pm.  
Attending: Councillors Ian Williamson (Chair), David Holliday, Todd Strehlow & Ian Taylor

County Cllr Guy McGregor, District Cllr Julie Flatman, Clerk Julie Collett. No residents






01.16
To consider accepting apologies for absence Apologies from Steve Lee due to work commitments
02.16  
To approve and sign the minutes of the council meetings on 4th & 24th November 2015. These were unanimously agreed as correct
03.16
To note the minutes of the Finance Working Group on 1st December 2015 (which is relevant to the subsequent budget discussion). These were noted by the council
04.16  
To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed None received
05.16
To consider dispensation from members in any item to be discussed None received
Public Forum
(i) Parishioner’s questions or comments No Parishioners present
(ii) District & County Councillors’ reports District Cllr Julie Flatman reported that the Locality Grant form had been signed and forwarded to MSDC, this will be looked at later this month. Julie also reported London City Road closure. The clerk will circulate these details and put on the website.
County Cllr Guy McGregor reported that unfortunately the speed panel have rejected the application for a speed reduction in London City Road. Also that Phase 2 roll-out of Superfast Broadband is being delayed until a dispute with the EU over a State Aid refund claimed from BT is resolved. Responsibility for the Fire and Rescue services has now been transferred to the Home office. The final tranche of locality funds have now been agreed for Stradbroke Leisure.
(iii) To receive the Tree Warden’s report No tree warden appointed 
(iv) To received the Footpath Warden’s report Cllr Strehlow has now received confirmation from the Suffolk
CC Rights of Way team that the footpath from Barley View does indeed go through the Anglian water site. 
However it was mutually agreed between Cllr Strehlow and SCC that the current route adjacent to the Anglian Water site appears to be accessible and unobstructed. The path would be monitored for any change to this.
(v) To receive the Police report nothing received.
06.16 To receive an update from the Clerk on outstanding actions from last meeting: 
(i) Highway opposite Church Close No action has been taken as yet. Clerk to chase.
07.16  To consider new & outstanding planning applications, including consultation responses
(i) Permission granted re Church Farm change of use Noted
(ii) Permission granted re ChurchFarm creation of shower room Noted
08.16
Update on the purchase of a Defibrillator. Cllr Williamson has reported the damage to the phone box to BT. This would require repair before the kiosk was purchased. Cllr Strehlow has spoken with the Chair of Laxfield PC Tony Oakes who have confirmed that they are to be the Custodian of the original Rix Community Fund. This will be discussed at their next PC meeting on 11th January which Cllr Strehlow will attend with a view to obtaining a cheque to cover the costs of the Wilby Defibrillator. The clerk will be notified after the meeting.  Cllr Holliday noted that Wilby was not a beneficiary of the current Rix Community Fund albeit that Wilby residents were members of the oil syndicate. This will be followed up at a later date, when funds are confirmed for the defibrillator. There is now a list of volunteers willing to learn more about the defibrillator. The Community heartbeat Trust seminar for Brundish (which anyone can attend) will take place on 21st January. 
09.16 
Update on speed reduction for London City Road The speed panel have rejected this application. The formal response from SCC is awaited.
10.16 
To consider the findings of the village survey and action arising. Cllr Williamson expressed his thanks to Cllr Taylor for completing the analysis on the survey. The analysis includes % figures of the total population. Cllrs agreed that it would read better if the % was of those who completed the survey. The PC, school, church and village hall need to agree what actions they need to take arising from the survey and the form of the public meeting. This would be considered at the stakeholders meeting planned for 13th January at 7-30pm following the presentation of the results by Cllr Taylor. Proposed dates for the public meeting (to be agreed by the stakeholders) were either 24th or 26th February, with the possibility of the bar opening at the end of the meeting. This meeting will need to be publicised well.
11.16  
Update on the application for a Locality Award from MSDC MSDC are meeting in January. Wait to hear.
12.16
To consider the budget for 2016/17 This was agreed by the council
13.16
To consider the precept for 2016/17 The council agreed to retain the precept at £3500
14.16
Update on the possibility of a village sign. Having considered guidance circulated by Cllr Taylor, council noted that it looks to be a long process, and ideally needs a separate group to take the project forward. This will be raised at the public meeting for the survey.
15.16
To review the Asset Register. This was agreed by the council.
16.16
To consider a reply to the consultation regarding the future of the Suffolk Fire & Rescue Service The council agreed not to respond.
17.16
To receive updated accounts for the current year. Noted
 18.16
Finance 
Current Account 
Bank balance (14/12/2015)
£645.12



Reserve Account 
Bank balance (14/12/2015)
£7998.20




19.16
Account Payments:

(i)
J Collett



£310-07

(ii)
J Collett



£43-80
(iii) Information Commissioner
£35-00
The council agreed to the payments
20.16
To receive and discuss items from Parish Councillors
Cllr Holliday will attend the site inspection of Barley Brigg on 15th January. He has requested that any questions from the councillors be emailed to him as soon as possible. 
Cllr Williamson mentioned the email circulation and discussion took place as to what should be sent round. The clerk will give details regarding the Village Hall E-Letter for residents to sign up to this separately if they wish or to view it on the website.
21.16
To consider the correspondence received:
(i) Eye & District Volunteer Centre It was decided not to donate this year.
(ii) Diss & Thetford Citizens Advice Bureau It was agreed to donate the sum of £50
(iii) Suffolk Age UK It was agreed to donate the sum of £25
(iv) Visit to Barley Brigg Noted
22.16
To receive items for the next Agenda 

Review of the survey meeting


Progress of the defibrillator
23.16
Date and time of the next meeting 2nd March 2016 to commence at 7.30pm.
24.16
Meeting Close at 9-45
Chair__________________________________________________Date_________________________
504

